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Wellington Centre

Minutes
57th Annual General Meeting

Southwards Car Museum, Otaihanga

Sunday 10th August 2014 
The meeting opened at 1.54pm with 40 members present
1. Apologies

	Mike Burnside
	Susan Gwyn
	Andrew Weeks

	Ross Church
	Simon Basil Jones
	John Eames

	Trevor Boone
	Shaun Leahy
	Chris and Wendy Ward

	Sefton Gibb
	Stephanie McGreevy
	

	John Jackson
	Malcolm Fleming
	

	Jennifer Jackson
	Gina Jones
	

	Malcolm Glen
	Peter Clarke
	

	Lesley Hooson
	Bill and Rae Denize
	

	Suzanne Priestley
	Richard and Biddy Harford
	

	David Priestley
	Rachel Dean
	


2. Minutes of the 2013 Annual General Meeting
These minutes were taken as read and accepted as a true and correct record.

Moved: Ross Armstrong
Seconded: Dave Hector
3. Matters arising from the 2013 Annual General Meeting
It was agreed that there were no matters arising from the minutes of the 2013 Annual General Meeting.

Moved: Ross Armstrong
Seconded: Bill Baxter
4. President’s Report

See Appendix One for the Presidents full report.  This is Ross Armstrong’s 2nd year as President and he is pleased to see that the Club is going from strength to strength.  Ross also thanked Ron and his team for another successful Classic year.  All agreed no issues.
Moved: Ross Armstrong
Seconded: Jim Higgins
5. Classic Race Committee Report

See Appendix Two for the Chairmans full report.  Ron Robertson thanked the committee for their hard work and is hoping they stay on for another year.  The classic meeting last November was a great weekend turning a small profit.  The Committee has decided to donate to a new Cancer Organisation a local group called Kari Hands.
6. Treasurer’s Report and Annual Accounts for Club and Classic Race Committee

The Treasurer presented two reports one for the MG Car Club Wellington Centre and the second for the MG Car Club Wellington Race Committee.  Copies of both reports were available for everyone to consider.
Moved: Jim Higgins

Seconded: Bob Hulena
8. Election of Officers

Ross started by noting that the constitution required written nominations to be in the hands of the secretary two days prior to the AGM.  If there were insufficient nominations for positions then nominations could come from the floor.  Chris Ward’s written nomination along with Ron Robertson and Jane Hector’s were accepted for the committee positions to make 6 in total.

Seventeen Proxy votes received.

The following were hereby elected:

Centre President/Chair


Ross Armstrong

Centre Vice-President



Paul Chipp
Centre Club Captain



John Grant

Centre Secretary



Rosalie Andrews

Centre Treasurer



Jim Higgins

Committee




Denis Christiansen






Bob Hulena






Michael Shouse






Chris Ward






Ron Robertson






Jane Hector
Moved: Dave Hector
Seconded: Judith Higgins

9. Election of National Club Delegate 
President Ross Armstrong was nominated as the National Club Delegate.  Michael Anderson accepted nomination for our 2nd position and as Secretary to the National Club.
Moved: Bob Hulena

       Seconded: Denis Christiansen
10. Appointment of Trophy coordinator for 2013/14 – Jim Higgins

A reminder was made to return all the trophies for the annual prize giving.

Moved: Ross Armstrong

      Seconded: Bob Hulena
11. Nomination of Chairman of Sub Committee to run Classic Race Event – Ron

Robertson

Moved: Jim Higgins

        Seconded: Paul Chipp

12. Nomination of Treasurer of Sub Committee to run Classic Race Event – Jim Higgins
Moved: Ross Armstrong

     Seconded: Terry Collier

13. General Business
Discussion and vote by the members 
See Appendix Three for the information that was previously circulated by email about two Special Resolutions presented for the club members vote at the AGM.  Ron Robertson provided an overview of the proposals and was available to answer any questions.
Some of the questions raised and addressed by Ron were:

Does the proposal affect insurance?

Does the proposal affect permits?

Has this been raised before? – Addressed by Terry Collier

Will the proposal affect Driver Training Days?

Do we know what MotorSport NZ’s reaction will be?

Both Special Resolutions were supported unanimously by the members of the club present (40).

Meeting closed at 2.45pm.
Appendix One
President’s report to MG Car Club (Wellington Centre) Inc

57th AGM August 10th 2014 – Southwards Car Museum

This is my 2nd AGM report in my 2nd stint as President and it is pleasing to see that the Club is going from strength to strength.

Membership is showing a revival and stands around 250 (225 last AGM) as we enter the 58th year of the club.

Financially we are sound with good reserves although Jim will point out that costs are rising and we have had additional expense with the MG 90th and the introduction of new membership cards.

The committee has also been working with the three other MG Centres to get economies of scale with club regalia, common grille badges, 90th regalia etc.  The new membership cards are modelled on the MG Auckland ones, with improvements along the way.  A new initiative could be to introduce MG vehicle licence label holders.  We are working with the above to see if it’ll work.

Some you may not be aware that there is an umbrella MG New Zealand Club which was set up a number of years ago.  This links the four NZ Centres and is the conduit to MG UK etc.  A biennial meeting is held at each MG Nationals with representatives from the four centres attending.  The last one was held in Dunedin in April.

The website and our financials using Xero are run by Jim and the former is lifting the profile of our club.  We have received many favourable comments about the site.  Also the committee gets a full financial report each meeting, as does the Classic Race team.

Membership and regalia has been ably served by Michael who puts his heart and soul into managing these for you.  The new membership/name cards will enable you to become more familiar with other club members at events and they look the part also.

Other club regular activities, Noggin & Natter, Old Speckled Hen runs and monthly dinners continue to be popular, catering for members with different interests.  While some of you attend all and we do get a good mix, it would be great to get more members along. 

Our major highlights this year have been the show casing of the Club at British Car Day, Southwards and more recently the 90th which got excellent publicity.  A small committee of Michael, Andrew and John made this weekend a great success.  The dinner and the Show and Shine were well attended by members with some 40 + cars on the Sunday down at Odlins Plaza.

You will have noticed a change in the Bulletin; more pages and pictures and better quality paper are now the norm.  Yes, there is a cost but we would love to hear from you whether you believe it’s worth it.  We need to thank Dean Gray who took on this task when Anne Jones and Steve moved to Auckland.  A job well done Dean.

Our Patron Vicki Treadell, the British High Commissioner, has now completed her NZ posting and we have asked whether the incoming HC would be interested in the role.  MG is still a strong British brand even with the ownership having moved to China.  We’ll keep you informed on the developments here.

I would like to thank all the committee for their efforts over the last 12 months.  I wish the incoming committee all the best for next year in their endeavours to drive the club forward and make our MGing a very enjoyable experience.

Cheers
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Ross

President

Appendix Two

CHAIRMANS REPORT

It has been another good year for the Club and the Classic Race Committee.  The Classic meeting last November was a great weekend turning a small profit.  There was a diverse group of cars and the weather being kind to us we ran 45 races.  
The Charity got off to a slow start but came through to be a success after all the money was counted.  There was a bit of carnage that is not acceptable and some of the criteria for entry will need to be looked at.
We have decided to give a donation to a new Cancer Organisation a local group called Kari hands.  Kari hands are a small hospice type group with over 95% of all money being used at the bedside and not in the office.  We will still be supporting the Cancer Society as well.
The up and coming Classic Race is fast approaching and the guys are working hard to try to raise sponsors.  This is getting more difficult each year, if any of you know a business that may wish to advertise to a captive audience, let Bob or Paul know.  The list of groups at the meeting is changing a little with the hope of a good group of Formula Atlantics replacing the F5000 every second year, but they are hard work at this stage.  The NZ Sport Cars are returning and will include some F Libre and maybe an F5000 or two.  The VCC are keen to join our meeting but they also very are hard work, it would be nice to get more of the really old cars back to November.  More work is required.
The finances are in great shape.  You need to look closely to see the real story.  Over the last year we have made a profit on both race meetings.  We have supported the MG Surgery Sprint and driver training days, picking up the slack where necessary.  There have been many payments to the club to cover items we both can use and at last year’s Classic Manfeild celebrated 40 years with a swish dinner.  All Flag and Crash marshals that could attend were treated.  Also the helpers and many of the faithful drivers were also treated.  Neil Moore in his lovely Jowett Jupiter, Dave Neil in Doctor Jolly’s  MG Magnetite  and Trevor Dixon in his Humber 80 to name just a few.  All MG club members were given free entry, as were all ladies who entered and competed in the Sybil Lupp race.  I was a little disappointed that more MGs were not present.  So while the recorded profits may look down, the accounts are in great shape and the money is being put to good use.

Going into this year will be difficult and all of our pencils have been sent to a professional sharpener.  With the cost of the track going up a sizeable amount and Motorsport doubling many charges and raising the Participation levies by 64% this is really going to hurt.  The cost to us is now $50 per local driver and $100 per overseas driver, $15,000 plus this year.  There is no way we can absorb this cost as we have in the past.  The entry fee and gate prices will have to be increased to at least break even.  We will not know the results till the entries go out and start coming back to gauge the result.  The outlook is positive as we have groups that want to race with us and we don’t have enough time in the day to accommodate them all.  The programme this year will be the biggest ever with 47 races being on the programme.

I feel this event will still be a success as it has a difference that matters.  All the work is done by volunteers who are as varied as you can find i.e. lawyers waving flags, mechanics herding grids and professional people of all walks serving tea to an equally diverse group of people in the Toyota suite.
I would like to thank the committee for their hard work and hope they will stay on for another year.  There are many people in the club who regularly help out at meetings for nothing more than a burnt sausage at lunch time after standing out in the cold for 3 to 4 hours on a flag point.  There is no top job in our sport.  Just try to run a race meeting with no Flag or Crash Marshalls.  It won’t happen.  So I would like to say to anyone who has helped and though their job was on the lower end of the Totem Pole.  THANK YOU.

Ron Robertson
Appendix Three
Email 5 August 2014
Dear MGers

As you are aware, the Club AGM is on this Sunday and we have a couple of Special Resolutions to be put to the meeting.  Please note that to pass these we need to get a 'for' vote of 75% of those attending the meeting who are entitled to vote.  It is important, then, that you understand why we are making these changes and please contact Ron Robertson, Ross Armstrong or myself if you need more clarification or have any concerns.  As you will see from the accompanying material, the changes have been driven by the fact that MotorsportNZ have doubled our annual levy.  This will have a substantial impact on the club's finances, especially as over 95% of our members do not race and therefore get no benefit from the levy.

NOTICE OF SPECIAL RESOLUTIONS

The first resolution is a change to the Club's Objects which will free us from a specific obligation for the club to affiliate to MSNZ but leaves the option open should there be a change of some sort.

MOVED:  That clause 3.10 of the Objects, currently reading:   3.10 To be affiliated to MotorSport New Zealand Inc. or its successors or assigns being the body or bodies having the primary role for national motorsport administration in New Zealand.

To be replaced by:

3.10    To be affiliated to such other clubs and organisations as would be in keeping with the Objects of the club.

MOVED: Ross Armstrong
SECONDED: Ron Robertson

The second motion is to enable MG Car Club members to still belong to a MSNZ affiliated organisation for licensing purposes and handle MSNZ levies for competition events we run.  Please read the attached document which provides background

Special Resolution
'That the Club register a new Incorporated Society (name to be determined) with the Companies Office for the purpose of affiliating with Motorsport New Zealand.' 

MOVED:   Ross Armstrong
SECONDED: Ron Robertson
MotorSport New Zealand has announced that they will be doubling the Capitation levy fee we currently pay them for each of our members.  In order to manage this from our perspective, the following is being proposed:

MG Car Club (Wellington Centre) Incorporated will disaffiliate from MotorSport New Zealand

The Club will therefore set up an independent club that is Motorsport affiliated

Suggested New name 

MG CLASSIC REGISTER INC.

This will save the Wellington Club about $2,000 plus per year and Auckland $5,000 and Canterbury similar $ to us.  
The fees have risen over the last 2 years and will again rise in October from the current $1200 to $2400 for no return to us.  If they continue to double, next year we could be facing over $4,000.  This is a world of user pays, so why are the club members paying to belong to MotorSport when they have no interest in it The new club will not be a club as we know it, but more of a register.

The new club will have no outings, no bulletins and no social events, so no major expenses.

The way it works

The new club is a national club (if Auckland and Christchurch join).  The CRC Wellington draws down all permits as normal for the Wellington club, but through the new club identity - the new name and the new identity number given by MotorSport.  Should the current club wish to run an event, like Easter, somebody on the main club committee will be made a Club Captain for Wellington, so they can draw down permits using the new name and number.  This could be the same for Auckland and Christchurch if they choose to join.

All payments for Motorsport can be made by using the new name and number, so the permit and participation levies must be paid direct to MotorSport by the club, the new name and number must be used at all times.

The way the register works

 When a person joins or renews their membership a new question will be asked.

Do you now have or do you intend to obtain a Motorsport Licence – Yes / No

If No, no further action is required.  They are simply given a MG membership card.

If the answer is Yes, they are given a membership card which will contain membership of the main club, the new club name, & expiry Date. The member’s details are then emailed to the register and $11 or whatever the current capitation levies are plus $1 is deposited into the new bank account of the register.  This can be paid by the club or recouped from the licence holder but the club is responsible to pay all fees to the register.  The register will pay all capitation levies to MotorSport yearly and keep all accounts current.

The current clubs will have no liability for costs incurred by the new club as there will be no direct connection between them.  The connection is only with the licence holders.

The new club will only recognise events where a permit is taken out correctly and all MotorSport rules are followed to the absolute letter of the current regulations.

All events would continue as usual:

ClubSport events would be run under the current rules as per the MotorSport manual.

You do not require a licence or club membership for your first 2 events.

If you have recorded Jane Doe at 2 of your events, day membership can be given in the new club name. Day membership cards will be available

No capitation levies are required for Day membership

Participation levies must be paid by the organising club as usual.

The only involvement that the new club would have with the existing clubs is to supply membership cards and to collect information for the membership of competitors who hold Motorsport licences.

No involvement with the events or type of events would be necessary. The only involvement would be if Motorsport complained about the way things were being run, but that is how it is now, so we do not foresee any problems.

We have all been running safe successful meetings for over 25 years, some longer.

There will be many things that need smoothing out but this is just a draft to the way forward.

The most important thing is to look at the new scheme as a register and not a conventional club.

Motorsport Conference

Each Centre will have a Club Captain or some other name yet to be decided.  The Club Captain can choose to attend conference as a delegate or observer.  This could be done on a 3-4 year cycle as delegate and a yearly attendance as an observer or if someone cannot attend it could be changed around for the good of the club.

